The Honorable Harold Rogers, Chairman Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The undersigned organizations commend you and a majority in the House for approving the June 2 and 15 amendments by Rep. Sessions of Texas to H.R. 2017, the 2012 Department of Homeland Security Appropriations Act, and H.R. 2112, the 2012 Department of Agriculture Appropriations Act, to strike language in both which would have imposed limitations on OMB Circular A-76 competitions.

We respectfully urge you to keep similar anti-taxpayer, anti-free enterprise provisions from the remaining appropriations bills.

The June 2 Sessions amendment was approved by a recorded vote of 218-204, and the June 15 Sessions amendment was approved by a recorded vote of 226-199, respectively demonstrating the will of Congress on this matter. Both amendments struck hold-over provisions from the previous Congress.

According to OMB, GAO and the Center for Naval Analysis, savings of 30% are achieved when implementing competitive sourcing/A-76 public-private cost comparisons to commercial activities currently performed by the government. There are more than 850,000 federal employees performing commercial activities, according to agency inventories compiled under the Federal Activities Inventory Reform (FAIR) Act of 1998, Public Law 105-270. The Heritage Foundation estimates that if competition is applied to all 850,000 positions, the annual savings would reach \$27 billion.

At a time of 9.1% unemployment and anemic private sector job creation, an annual deficit of \$1.5 trillion, and a national debt of \$14.3 trillion, Congress should be encouraging cost savings and growth in the private sector. Provisions like those stricken from H.R. 2017 and H.R. 2112 that prohibit, impede, interfere, obstruct, encumber, or delay OMB Circular A-76 or competitive sourcing studies, or that provide for insourcing – the cancelation of contracts to the private sector and the conversion of work to performance by federal employees – should be kept off all remaining appropriations bills.

As the Committee on Appropriations continues to mark-up and report bills making appropriations for fiscal year 2012, we respectfully recommend that provisions inhibiting the utilization of the private sector <u>not</u> be included in such bills.

Sincerely,

Jim Martin Chairman 60 Plus Association



Mike Tully, CP, GISP President & CEO Aerial Services, Inc.



Christopher Prandoni Executive Director Alliance for Worker Freedom (AWF)



Clyde J. Hart, Jr. Sr. Vice President of Government Affairs & Policy American Bus Association (ABA)



Mark E. Steiner, PE Senior Policy Director American Council of Engineering Companies (ACEC)



William Wilson
President
Americans for Limited Government



Grover Norquist
President
Americans for Tax Reform (ATR)



John M. Palatiello
President
Business Coalition for Fair Competition (BCFC)



Mattie Corrao
Executive Director
Center for Fiscal Accountability (CFA)

Center for
Fiscal
Accountability

Mark A. Casso, Esq.
President
Construction Industry Round Table (CIRT)



Construction Industry Round Table

Tom Schatz
President
Council for Citizens Against Government Waste (CCAGW)



Jim Corcoran
President & CEO
Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce



Raul Espinosa President and CEO Fairness in Procurement Alliance (FPA)



Matthew S. Zuccaro
President
Helicopter Association International (HAI)



Mario H. Lopez President Hispanic Leadership Fund

HISPANIC LEADERSHIP FUND

Our values, our community, our nation.

Larry Bory President LDB & Assoc.



Jeff Lovin, PS, CP
President
Management Association for Private Photogrammetric Surveyors (MAPPS)



Roger A. Campos President & CEO Minority Business RoundTable (MBRT)



Eric R. Byer Vice President, Government & Industry Affairs National Air Transportation Association (NATA)



Paul Bambei President/CEO National Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds (ARVC)



Marie Darstein Executive Director National Child Care Association (NCCA)



Pete Sepp Executive Vice President National Taxpayers Union (NTU)



Josh Levi Vice President for Policy Northern Virginia Technology Council (NVTC)



David Y. Denholm
President
Public Service Research Council



Karen Kerrigan President & CEO Small Business & Entrepreneurship Council (SBEC)



A.R. "Trey" Hodgkins, III Senior Vice President for National Security & Procurement Policy TechAmerica



Kevin Schwalb Director of Government Relations Textile Rental Services Association (TRSA)



Marco A. Giamberardino, MPA Senior Director, Federal and Heavy Construction Division The Associated General Contractors (AGC)



Timothy F. Johnson, Ph.D. Founder and National Chairman The Frederick Douglass Foundation



R. Bruce Josten Executive Vice President, Government Affairs U.S. Chamber of Commerce



Victor Parra
President & CEO
United Motorcoach Association (UMA)



1856 Old Reston Avenue, Suite 205 Reston, Virginia 20190 P (703) 787-6665; F (703) 787-7550